
 CITY OF FAIRBURN

ELEC TR I CA L

R EC ON N EC T I ON

P R OC ES S

Dear Customer,  
To re-establish electrical service to a residence or 
structure, a permit must be obtained and an inspection 
conducted.  Please provide proof of ownership, a 
signed lease or notarized authorization from the owner 
when applying for a permit.  Once you have the permit 
on site, you may schedule an inspection by email at 
inspection@fairburn.com .  Please include any special 
instructions (call ahead, lock box codes, etc.), permit 
number, address, type of inspection and a contact 
number.  Inspections received by 4:00pm will be 
conducted the next regular day of business, excluding 
holidays or inclement weather.   Note: the inspector will 
need to enter the building to inspect inside the panel. 
Once the inspection is complete and the service 
approved, a release will be sent to the utility company.  
Should the inspection fail due to electrical or life safety 
issues, a correction notice will be left on site. 
Electrical & Life Safety issues include but are not 
limited to: Improper grounding or bonding of electrical 
systems, deterioration of electric equipment causing it 
to be unserviceable, improperly maintained electrical 
services, hazardous existing wiring, new (recent) wiring 
installed without permits. Replacement of the panel or 
service conductors will also require that smoke and CO 
detectors be installed to code.
Sincerely, 
Brian Epstein 
Building Official 

  City of Fairburn Building Department

314 NW Broad Street

        Fairburn Ga. 30213 

770-964-2244  Ext. 401

mailto:inspection.request@cityofsouthfultonga.gov



